
Belarus: Declaration by the High
Representative on behalf of the

Recalling the Declaration by the High Representative on behalf of the
European Union of 11 September, the EU once again reiterates that the 9
August Belarus Presidential elections were neither free nor fair. The
European Union does not recognise their falsified results. On this basis, the
so-called ‘inauguration’ of 23 September 2020 and the new mandate claimed by
Aleksandr Lukashenko lack any democratic legitimacy.

This ‘inauguration’ directly contradicts the will of large parts
of the Belarusian population, as expressed in numerous, unprecedented and
peaceful protests since the elections, and serves to only further deepen the
political crisis in Belarus.

The European Union’s position is clear: Belarusian citizens deserve the right
to be represented by those they freely choose through new inclusive,
transparent and credible elections.

We are impressed and moved by the courage of the Belarusian
people who continue to demonstrate peacefully for democracy and for their
fundamental rights despite the brutal repression of the Belarusian
authorities. We stand in solidarity with them and fully support
their democratic right to elect their President through new free and fair
elections under the OSCE/ODIHR’s supervision.

We reiterate our expectation that the Belarusian authorities immediately
refrain from any further repression and violence directed against the
Belarusian people and immediately and unconditionally release all those
detained, including political prisoners.

The EU remains convinced that an inclusive national dialogue and responding
positively to the demands of the Belarusian people for new democratic
elections are the only way forward in finding a way out of the serious
political crisis in Belarus that respects the wishes of the Belarusian
people.

In light of the current situation, the EU is reviewing its relations with
Belarus.
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